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Car -B-Que 2012 Wrap Up        By Alice Arielly 
 

What a great day for Car-B-Que!  OK, so July 9th 
was a bit on the hot side, if you want to call 103 in 
the shade hot. But it was sunny, we had the ODS 
facility all to ourselves, and had terrific food & 
vendor support!  Even the Lake Jackson Volunteer 
Fire Department stopped by.  We had enough cars 
to pay for the track, plus quite a few spectators that 
made it all worthwhile.  
 

Thanks go to Stewart Fox, who put this event 
together & makes it better every year (even without 

power at home for half of last week, thanks to the big storm at the end of June!)  And thanks 
to everyone else that came out early to help set up and stayed late to help pack up, not to 
mention the instructors, racers and waxers.  
 

The vendor support this year was great ð what a great addition to the event! 
 

Å Myron Pierce from MJP Detailing  (www.mjpdetailing.com) was out early, helped us set 
up several canopies, graciously moved his whole setup down to the main 'playing' 
field, and stayed all day. 

Å Cooper Corvettes (www.coopercorvettes.com) had a super display with lots of Corvette 
parts and accessories, plus an eager group of folks including our very own Rick 
Poage. 

Å Speedy Green Car Wash (www.speedygreencarwash.com) in Manassas Park sent car care goodie bags for all our entrants (see Wilfredo 
at the meeting if you didn't get yours). 

Å Jim McKay Chevrolet  (www.JimMcKayChevrolet.com) graciously allowed us to use their canopy ð the registration team really 
appreciated it!  Dan ð we missed you!  

Å OG Racing (http://www.ogracing.com/) loaned us the helmets, without which most of the 
attendees wouldn't have been able to enjoy the driving fun! 

 

Thanks also go to our friends from the Northern Virginia Mustang Club  who came out in 
full force to mingle and enjoy the day.  It was great to see everyone's new cars since the 'old' 
days a few years ago on the oval with the Cobras competing against the Vettes!  
 

Special thanks also go out to our friends Steve and Cari at Old Dominion Speedway for the 
terrific support, including the great food at very reasonable prices.    
 

NVCC members are reminded that ODS has hometown NASCAR racing almost every 
Saturday evening and they would love to have our members in attendance.  Adult tickets are 
$15 and students are $6.  Qualifying starts at 5pm; racing starts at 7pm. 
 

For more information go to: (www.olddominionspeedway.com)  
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Membership Corner 
 

90 Active Members 

        3 Honorary Members 

         13 Prospective Members 
 

          106 Total Members    

The folks working hard for you é. 

NVCC Council Members  
Officers  
President  ï Richard Anderson  Vice President  ï Doug Swanson  
(304) 229 -0010    (703) 200 -3664  
Richard.anderson157@frontier.com  dougswanson2@comcast.net  
Treasurer  ï Alice Arielly   Secretary  ï Bob Devery  
(703) 924 -0957    (703) 425 -7485    
the 79rose@yahoo.com      trends04@veri zon.net  
Officer At Large  ï Dana Root  Treasurer -Elect  ï Larry Freauff  
(703) 821 -9088    (571) 243 -8766  
mc902@verizon.net   lfreauff@verizon.net  
 

Committee Chairpersons  
Chief Instructor ï Cassidy Nolen  Newsletter  ï Anne Costolanski  
(703) 768 -0319     (703) 867 -3603  
cassidynolen@yahoo.com   anne.steffie@gmail.com  

Publicity  ïJohn Palmgren   Social  ï Laurie Kistner  
(571 ) 330 -6813    (703) 631 -7117  
john.palmgren@gmail.com  lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com  
Historian  ï Wilfredo Sauri               Webmaster  ï Laurie Kistner   
(202) 258 -6956              (703) 631 -7117  
sauri55@msn.com    lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com  
Membership  ï Michael Rathbun  NCM Ambassador  ï Richard Mars   
(571) 92 6-8685    (703) 425 -6118  
mymy04z 06@gmail.com   c5tech@verizon.net  
NCCC Gov  ï Andrej Balanc               Rallye  ï Lori  Benish                       
(703) 220 -8228    (703) 404 -2035  
urtoslo@yahoo. com   loco1707@yahoo.com  
Concours  ï John Palmgren               Auto Cross/HPDE ï Stewart Fox  
(571 ) 330 -6813    (703) 759 -4853  
john.palmgren@gmail .com   autoxhpde@nvcorvetteclub.com   
Tech  ï Paul Benish   Spooktacular  ï Stewart Fox  
(703) 404 -2035    (703) 759 -4853  
firebird@ginch.org     spooktacular@nvcorvetteclub.com  
TDS Registrar  ï Sue Somersall  Dealer Sponsor  ï Jim McKay Chevy  
(703) 669 -3481    (703) 591 -4800  
tds@nvcorvetteclub.com   Dan Walker: dwalker22030@gmail.com  
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First and foremost, a big thank you goes out to those that helped make Car-B-Que and the 
annual NVCC picnic successes.  While Car-B-Que was a bit of a heat endurance test, there 
were no human or mechanical problems and I think everyone enjoyed themselves ... with what 
I believe is the most driving time for the dollar out there.  After the past week of oppressive heat 
followed by 3 inches of rain, Cheryl and I were VERY grateful that the picnic weather was near 
perfect.  Thanks again to all those that made both events memorable. 
 
The coming weekend is the Summer Thunder Cruise-in at Franklin Park in Purcellville, VA.  
While not a NVCC event, it has been well attended by the club in the past and is in my humble 
opinion one of the best general car shows around.  There is something for everyone, from 
antique fire engines to the very latest in motor sports performance.   
 
The next major NVCC event is the Barrel Oak Winery Fun Show on the 19th of August.  This 
will be a low-stress event and weather cooperating, a fun day in the countryside.  Please mark 
it on your calendar. 
 
August itself is always a very busy month, with Corvettes at Carlisle and the start of the 
Baltimore Grand Prix.  If you've never been to either, both are highly recommended.  Just 
seeing the parking at Carlisle with vettes as far as the eye can see is worth the trip.  Just make 
sure you drive your vette, since parking inside the gate is largely vette only. 
 
This past month the Northern Virginia Mustang Club has attended both of our major events, 
which has underscored the benefit in reaching out and joining in with other clubs.  Your Council 
is interested in expanding this participation to help build our programs.  Since many NVCC 
members are also members of other clubs, please feel free to propose joint events.  By 
banding together, we should be able to provide mutual enrichment of our respective programs.  
After all, setting car brand aside, most of us are really just gear heads at heart.  Please think 
about it and let us know your ideas. 
 

Now get out there and enjoy America's sports car! 
 

Rich Anderson 

NVCC President, 2012 
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Two Very Special Vettes          By Cassidy Nolen  
 

So far, my summer wanderings have found me in some far-off corners of the country.  On a trip to visit Amandaôs family, we 

found ourselves at the Sloan Longway museum in Flint, Michigan.  Within just a few weeks we were in fun filled LasVegas 

(thanks to a FANTASTIC trip by our own Bob Devery!) and found our way to the Imperial Palace car show.   

 

Interesting how the ñwaveò of Vette owners works; once identified, 

Corvette enthusiasts seem to climb out of the woodwork to talk and help 

each other out.  As you may know, Flint was the original production 

location for the 1953 Corvette.  In the Sloan Museum sat a beautiful and 

appealingly unrestored 53, one of the finest examples I have ever seen.  

Quality control was less than stellar that year and obvious defects such as 

gap issues between panels and the appearance of fiberglass ñtextureò 

through the paint make this one a prime condition survivor.  Often these 

cars are OVER-restored in the ownerôs zeal for perfection. After some 

asking around, it turns out to be VIN number 26 and has a rather dubious 

future.  The family that has it on loan may be selling it soon.  If you 

know anyone that would like it to own it and let it stay on display, they 

may be interested in meeting you!  

 

Fast forward to the lights of Las Vegas and the Imperial Palace.  I had 

been there once before and remembered they had a Corvette Challenge car or two.  Of historical significance, these cars were 

designated ñidenticalò in 1988 and 1989 to run against each other in a racing series inspired and created by Mike Yeager and 

General Motors.  Interested parties can find more details online but suffice to say no other manufacturers wanted to play with the 

Corvettes; they just kept losing and subsequently Corvette had to play with other Vettes if it wanted to play at all!  Turns out, the 

museum has two of these wonderful cars and the OWNER was there!  After some introductions, we found ourselves behind the 

velvet ropes, and up close to the number ñ1ò Challenge Car from 1989.  This car is also referred to as ñThe Flipperò as it was in an 

accident very early in the series and landed on its top after a flight into the catch fence.  Amazingly, the car survives today after its 

repairs and has just 3000 miles on it!  Amazing.  The entire driveline still shows the painted marks applied by the factory and race 

examiners to keep the races fair.  Still has all of the mounts for the telemetry data recorders and the modified computer boxes for 

assuring the computer was not tuned.  Truly a piece of vette heritage.   

 

There was also a briefly campaigned 1988 Challenge 

ñschool carò.  It was a legitimate Challenge car, and still 

had the Nash 4+3 transmission.  It was used at a driving 

school in Canada before being needed for the remainder 

of a race season by a team.  All racing records are 

present and accounted for, as well as owner history and 

the distinction of being one of Mike Yeagerôs personal 

collection vehicles.  

 

In what I think is an odd turn of events, these cars may 

all be for sale.  The two in Las Vegas have price tags 

(albeit out of my range) and the ó53 could certainly 

benefit from a new influx of love.  If you are interested 

in any of these cars, please feel free to contact me.  I 

love to see NVCC support the larger Corvette 

community (and see these cars at our Halloween 

parade!) and would be happy to put you in touch with 

the respective owners/caregivers.   

 

 


